
 
 

 

Bethesda Baptist Institutes (First one founded in 1980)  

Founders: C. L. Jones and Daniel L. Jones, Sr. 

Director: Daniel L. Jones, Sr. 
II Tim. 2:2: "And the things that thou hast heard of me among many witnesses, the same commit thou 

to faithful men, who shall be able to teach others also." 
 

October 29, 2020: Institute in McAllen, Building Fund, Bible Day and Michelle’s health.  
 

 

                                        

 

Sending Church: Worth Baptist Church - P.O. Box 15141 - Fort Worth, Texas - 76119 
Support address: I.B.F.I. Mission Agency - 724 North Jim Wright Fwy. - Fort Worth, Texas — 76108 

Address: 10312 N. 26th Street, McAllen, Texas - 78504 
Phones: Cell: DLJ (956)212-5016; MJ (956)821-4958 - E-mail: dljsratrgv@outlook.com 

Dear Praying Friends,  
 

Update on our Institute in McAllen. 

In July and August, the Institute students were “off” on vacation, & then                                          

in September we began classes again.  Bro. Israel Reyes taught I Samuel                              

through II Chronicles with 7 students, Bro. Americo Rodríguez taught the                              

Gospel of Mark with 9 students and I am currently teaching Missions I                                                    

with 10 students. We have had some communication difficulties, since all                                                              

classes are “virtual” right now. Please pray for our students and for                                                 

the teachers as well.  During 6 weeks of study, 11students reported 329                                                          

visits, with 4 souls saved and 11 visitors brought to church!  20  

participated in preaching and 8 led the singing during these 6 weeks.  Please keep the Bible Institute teachers in 

your prayers also!  
 

Building Fund Up-Date:  

We are pleased to let you know that we have more than $160,000 saved up for the purchase of a place for the 

work in McAllen! We thank God for the churches who have given towards this goal.  We are looking for a 

property that will best suit our needs. Now that Covid-19 has come and it seems not to leave, we know what we 

need as far as space is concerned. Pray that God will give us a larger space soon, for we are having 2 services on 

Sunday morning because of the restrictions!   
 

Bible Day: October 11 was our annual Bible Day service.                                                              

Though Covid-19 restrictions have not allowed us to visit like we used                        

to, we encouraged our people to take a Bible and give it out to someone                                            

in need of the gospel.  We have already received 8 reports of our folks                                       

giving the Bibles and how these Bibles were a way of being able to                                                     

witness to them for the first time!  
 

Michelle’s health:  Michelle has had a terrible time with Asthma,                                                                     

bronchitis and pneumonia.  She has been hospitalized twice this year                                

because of these problems, and has been seeing specialists  and                       

undergoing tests. We have seen her improve since receiving some                                  

special fans that filter out the pollen, pollution, virus and bacteria in the                                                          

air.  We are so thankful to Worth Baptist Church for providing these fans for her!  Pray for her as she will be  

undergoing a bronchoscopy to check out her bronchial tubes and lungs to see if there has been any damage and to 

see if they can possible find what has been causing all theses problems. Please keep Michelle in your prayers!  

 

In Him,  

 

 

 

 

Daniel and Michelle Jones  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You make it possible for us to train workers in Latin America,  

so that they in turn can reach the world for Christ! 

Received June, July & Aug., 2020 $________________ For the Bible Institutes 
 

Received June, July & Aug., 2020 $ _______________ For the CL Jones Memorial Fund 
 

Thank you! – ¡Muchas Gracias! 
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